
Nuclear Medicine Advisory Committee Meeting 

October 23, 2008 @ 7:00 a.m. 

 

Members Present: Alan Kinzer - Chairperson, Katherine Ford, Amber Waldrop, Deedra 
Lynch, Lidia Heard, Ryan Nuckols, Elizabeth Kopecky, Candance Scott, Diane Chacon, 
Ed Smith. 

Ex-Officio’s Present: Mark Rowh, Bill Crawford, Barbara Gray, Kim Crowley, Cherie 
Clifton. 

 

1. Welcome – Kinzer, Chairperson, welcomed everyone to the meeting. 
2. Introductions – Everyone introduced themselves and the site(s) they represent. 
3. Minutes – The minutes of the March 6, 2008, meeting were approved as written. 
4. Continuing HealthCare Education – Crowley stated that the Annual Radiography 

Symposium is this weekend and there are 88 people registered for Friday, 100 
registered for Saturday, and 25 registered for the Mammography lecture.  

5. Counselor/Advisor - Clifton reported that registration for spring will start in a 
couple of weeks.  

6. Student Representative(s) Report – The students reported that clinical is going 
well and thanked all the facilities for their support. They are in the middle of 
designing two different t-shirts as a fundraiser.  

7. Medical Director Report – Absent 
8. Director’s Report – Rowh reported that the essentials and standards will be 

changing to be more concise. The second draft is due the end of November. 
There was a 100% pass rate for 2008!  Rowh said that he plans to revamp all 
program and competencies in May 2009.  The proposed lab will have computers, 
gamma camera, hot labs and will be a smart classroom.  Rowh stated that a new 
curriculum is being looked at by the Society of Nuclear Medicine and that is the 
Physician’s Assistant program. The student will go through a two-year Associate 
Degree program, then a Bachelor’s degree, and on to a Master’s Program.  
Starting salary is $90,000. 

9. Affiliation Reports 
A. Amarillo Cardiovascular Center – Absent 
B. Amarillo Diagnostic Center – Students are doing great! 
C. Amarillo Heart Group – Absent 
D. Amarillo Medical Specialists – Students are doing well!  Another camera will 

be installed November 3. 



E. Baptist St. Anthony’s Hospital – The first year students are catching on, and 
the second year students are doing well! 

F. Cardinal Health Pharmacy – Absent 
G. Cardiology Center of Amarillo – First year students are catching on quickly, 

and the second year students are awesome! 
H. Harrington Cancer Center – Students are doing well! 
I. Northwest Texas Hospital – Students are excellent! 
J. VA Hospital – First year students are doing well, and the second year 

students are very good! 
10. Clinical Assistant – Gray gave a big thank you to everyone for their support of th 

students and the program. 
11. Adjournment – Being no further business the meeting adjourned at 7:30 a.m. 

 

Minutes were written and submitted by Kim Lacey, Administrative Assistant. 

       

  

 

 

 


